Your Cycling Connection

HUB Cycling - Langley Local Committee
Meeting Agenda

Date: Wednesday, July 18, 2024, 7:30 pm
Location: Online meeting

Chair: John Evanochko

Attendees: Sarah Kikkert, Randy Killick

1. No new members joining this week.
2. Minutes for June 19 2024 were accepted without change.
3. Old business

a. Langley City update

i.  No updates - there was an open house scheduled for Skytrain but none of us had
attended.

b. Langley Township update

i.  Ungap the map list is complete and submitted to Jeff Leigh. The tentative list was
also submitted as feedback to the Master Transportation Plan group. John noted
that it was included in the report provided to council at the most recent meeting.
We will update the list and send it to the TOL and will use it at the committee
level to identify priorities for our work.

ii.  No changes have been made yet to the Glover Road overpass. It was noted at
the time it opened that the bike facilities were incomplete. The MUP is quite high
above the roadway with no protection from the dropoff.

c. Otheritems

i.  The Motor Vehicle Act changes are now in place. We need to make sure we don't
let the TOL and COL forget to make changes to ensure they are communicating
the safe passing laws to staff and following them, including in new bike

infrastructure design work/signage.

4. New business
a. Discussed how to involve the membership at large in our committee activities - e.g. by
providing trucks/vans for transportation, storage of our tent/table, etc. Not a full



Your Cycling Connection

commitment of attending meetings each month, but small contributions. To discuss in
September when we have a larger group. We will be looking for suggestions then.

b. John spoke with councillor Tim Baillee about a large truck that blocked part of the bike
lane adjacent to where it was parked (i.e. a doorzone bike lane). Councillor Baillee
understood the issue but didn’t initially think the bike lane could be widened. If you see
an issue like this, please contact someone about it - consider submitting a request for
service. We don’t want to put up with road infrastructure that is inadequate or dangerous,
so let’s get service requests in when we see it.

c. Maple Ridge committee drafted a letter of support regarding Bus Rapid Transit (BRT)
and we were invited to contribute. Sarah and Barry provided some feedback. We will ask

Cathy to add our comments and cosign the letter.

5. Other business - none noted.
6. Roundtable discussion
a. Randy attended the Skytrain open house where the station designs were displayed.
There is meant to be a MUP beneath the skytrain tracks but per John it is expected to
diverge when it reaches the ByPass and Willowbrook Station and will wind through
surface roads.
b. Randy brought up coffee in the park, something he had seen online. Someone brings
coffee for anyone who comes by, bringing the makings of it by bicycle. Something fun

and social to do, and demonstrates that not all cycling is for sport or transportation.
7. Next meeting date: Wednesday, September 18, 2024 @ 7:30pm

8. Meeting Adjourned 8:37 pm



